ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

July 19, 2011
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on July 19, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Treasurer Myaard, Trustees Barkel, Compagner, Oonk, and Zylstra. Absent: Clerk Evink.
1. Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order. 

                Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

                Invocation offered by Supervisor Nykamp.

2. Motion made by Trustee Compagner to approve the minutes of the June 21, 2011 meeting. Treasurer Myaard supported the motion which passed. Absent: Evink.
3. Treasurer Myaard presented the bills for payment. Trustee Zylstra made a motion to approve payment of bills as submitted. Trustee Oonk supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Evink.
4. Treasurer Myaard gave his financial report.
5. Zoning Administrator Mannes reported 5 new home permits and 3 mobile home permits pulled during June. Riley LLC pulled a commercial permit for a Goodwill store.  
6. Business Items:
a. The board requested the auditors attend a board meeting to explain their 2010 Year end Audit Report as well as give recommendations for maximizing our BS&A financial programs. 
b. 2012 Budget. Supervisor Nykamp reported some changes will need to be made for the 2012 budget. In the process of evaluating the needs of the entire fire department, the new floor budgeted for Fire Station 1 is on hold. 

c. Ad Hoc Fire Committee recommends hiring an outside consulting firm to give direction for future expansion and equipment needs. Trustee Zylstra motioned to approve employing a consulting firm for an amount not to exceed $20,000 to provide direction regarding the facilities and equipment needs of the fire department. Trustee Oonk supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Evink
d. Vriesland Cemetery paving project completed on time and under bid.  Tyler David’s final cost was $10,419.
e. Trustee Oonk motioned to approve RESOLUTION NO. 745 CONCERNING PARK PLACE MIXED USE P.U.D. REQUIREMENT EXEMPTION. Trustee Compagner supported the motion. Carried. Absent: Evink.
7. Committee Reports:
a. ROADS. 
i. The Ottawa Road Commission hired an outside contractor to manage the project on 72nd Ave. between Byron Rd. and Perry St. 

ii. Township gravel roads will receive a second brine treatment Friday, July 22, 2011. 
b. PARKS/RECREATION. The committee discussed recent rental issues at the Dozeman Center in the Drenthe Grove. The desire is to maintain a family orientated rental facility that is not a nuisance to other people using the park or the residents in Settler’s Grove. 
c. COMPENSATION. Trustee Oonk motioned to approve paying committee pay instead of hourly pay for employees taking board minutes effective today. Trustee Zylstra supported the motion which passed with a roll call. Absent: Evink 
8. Supervisor’s Report. 
a. Progress continues on the tennis and basketball courts and the fishing dock in the Drenthe Grove.  

b. There will be an additional crew on the Fred Meijer Trail beginning July 20, 2011. ZCT’s sign will need to be relocated. Discussion followed concerning moving the flag pole to the new sign location.
c. A water tap was installed in Gordon Ellens Park. Lakeshore Irrigation will be installing the sprinkling system. 
d. Supervisor Nykamp scheduled the Sept. 6th board meeting to be held at the Wyoming Water Treatment Plant.

e. Adams St. shared use bridge is near completion.

f. Tree removal in several township cemeteries was delayed due to the July 11th storm.

g. Macatawa Area Express Transit billed the township $221 in fares for the second quarter.
h. Mr. Bill DeKleine will appear before the board during the Aug. 2nd board meeting to discuss the cemetery property adjacent to his property. 

9. Trustees Barkel and Zylstra will attend the summer MTA Conference.
10. Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Evink – Clerk

Lisa Freeman – Recording Secretary  
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